NEXT MEETING WEDNESDAY, 31st JULY 1996 6.00 pm FOR 6.30 pm AT THE COOMA MOTOR LODGE

GUEST SPEAKER: Majors Eileen & Peter Holley - To be advised (but knowing the quality of these two persons it will be a very interesting and informative night). Major Peter Holley is the Public Relations Secretary for the Salvation Army ACT/Southern NSW Region, and Major Eileen Holley is the preferred Giving Consultant for the Salvation Army for the same region.

INTRODUCED BY:

Envoy Ian (who Else!)

VOTE OF THANKS: Alyson H-J

<u>APOLOGIES OR GUESTS</u>: Please advise Cooma Motor Lodge on Tel. 521888 <u>by midday of meeting</u>.

<u>ROSTER for JULY</u>: **Attendance:** Col Adams/Lou Moore **Property:** Herb Worofka

<u>HOBBY/MOST INTERESTING PERSON/PLACE</u> - 3 Minuter - Alan Dodd

*** Re Roster Duties: Please arrange for a member of each team to be there early or a substitute if not attending.

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK:

Bv

Brian Jefferies

It is better to aim at the stars in the far distance, than at the ground at your feet.

<u>Next Week:</u> John Jacoby FUTURE PROGRAMS:

7/8/96 DG John Louttits visit and Bi-Annual visit by Japanese students

CHANGE OF VENUE - to the MARLBOROUGH MOTEL cost is \$18 a head (a bit better fare than normal as we have some important visitors). Partners invited night.

14/8/96 Rotarian Ken Prendergast - Snowy River Rising (and everyone claims its falling)

21/8/96 Rotarian Dave Holgate - part 3 of a mis-spent youth

NEWS AND HAPPENINGS:

DG Johns Challenge - No. 4: Replace Yourself. DG John said "I'd like each member to find, sponsor and support at least one new member this year. New blood is our future lifeblood. Pick good people, and younger people if possible and appropriate .. our future lies in attracting talented and genuine community-minded people in their 20's, 30's and early 40's into our organisation.

Annual Subs - Last chance for the \$160 discount. Pay the full years subs by 31/7/96 and only pay \$160 - but leave it any later and you will pay the full \$170 PLUS \$5 a month late payment penalty. Similarly if your paying 6 monthly, you owe \$85 by 31/7/96 THATS NOW and you also incur the \$5

a month penalty (and the glare of the treasurer) with 2nd instalment by 31/1/97.

BBQ - Many thanks to those who braved the cold and manned the BBQ at the monthly market day, we got a profit of about \$100 (more than most of the other stall holders I'd say). But as Pres. Mark said we have to put up with these poor days to consolidate our position during the more profitable period.

Notes from International Dir. John M - Applications have been called for students interested in participating in next years Aust/NZ twin exchange program, at this stage there are no takers, so if

you know of any 14 year old who might be interested, contact Director John.

GSE -The outgoing GSE team is to Japan from this District this year. Applications will be called for via the media shortly, so if you know any one suitable let them know. All to be finalised by 17/8/96.

Early Warning - duty teams for August: Attendance: K Dane & A Constance - Property: R Simms

Birthdays: 2/8 Doris Haylock Anniversaries: John & Heather Jacoby 31/7 Attendance Last Week: 31 members out of 42 = 76.2% Guests: Tony Parkinson (Des T); Lindsay Newham & Fiona Thornton (Guest Speakers) Apologies: Ervino B; Keith G; Paul H; Alyson H-J; Julie J; Ron K; Alan Leave of Absence: Carlo P (finally gone home to Italy to see mum & dad); Neville L; Greg S

ROTARY INFORMATION: GOODWILL BEGINS WITH YOU

"Friends Forever" - A highly successful project comprising two-weeks holidays in USA was started in 1986 by Portsmouth, New Hampshire Club, with the aid of YMCA. Pairs of recipients comprise teenagers from Northern Ireland - one Protestant and one Catholic (The Rotarian, May p. 32-3).

BULLETIN REPORTER:

Des Trute